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November 2011
To Whom It May Concern:
In recent months our district has seen an alarming interest in new designer drugs such as “bath salts” and “potpourri”.  These drugs are most commonly found at convenient stores and tobacco shops.  They are commonly referred to as ‘bath salts’, Potpourri, K-2, and Spice, to name only a few.  While working with our school resource officers as well as the juvenile court system, we have found that these drugs are popular with teenagers and young adults.  Research shows that they act as a stimulant on the central nervous system stimulant and can result in increased blood pressure and an increased heart rate which can cause severe chest pain, heart attacks or even strokes.

Therefore, incumbent upon our office as part of our proactive drug enforcement efforts to inform you that there have been two new laws passed in the State of Tennessee relating to these types of drugs.  

It is an offense to knowingly produce, manufacture, distribute, possess or possess with intent  to produce, manufacture or distribute the active ingredient in the hallucinogenic plant Salvia Divinorum or the following synthetic cannabinoids: HU210, HU211, JWH-018, JWH-019, JWH-073, JWH-175, JWH-176, JWH-184, JWH-199, JWH-200, JWH-250, JWH-251, JWH-307, RCS-8, CP47, CP497, AM694, WIN-48, RCS-4, or WIN-55 and 212-2.

It is an offense to knowingly produce, manufacture, distribute, sell, offer for sale, or possess with intent to produce, manufacture, distribute, sell, or offer for sale any capsule, pill, or other product composed of or containing any amount of the following synthetic derivatives or analogues or methcathinone, or any combination of such derivatives or  analogues:  3, 4-Methylenedioxymethcathinone, 3, 4-Methylene-dioxypyrovalerone, 4-Methoxymethcathinone, 4-Methylmethcathinone, 4-Fluoromethcathinone, or 3-Fluoromethcathinone. 

It is imperative that you understand many of these synthetic drugs that are being sold do not have the actual “ingredients” on their packaging.  It is our belief that this is to act as a deterrent for law enforcement as well as an attempt to avoid prosecution.  The purpose of this letter is to inform you that our DTF agents and local law enforcement agencies in cooperation with these efforts are now monitoring the sale of these drugs within our jurisdiction for the safety of the public, especially our youth, teenagers and young adults.

You are now put on notice that any future sales of these drugs from any establishment will be at your own risk and followed by possible prosecution - pending proper identification from the Tennessee Bureau of Investigation Crime Lab. Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated, and if you have any questions please feel free to contact our DTF office at (865) 376-2145 at ext. 116.

Sincerely,
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Russell Johnson,

BR Ladd,
District Attorney General
9th DTF Director
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